
 
 
“…meeting community needs…enhancing quality of life.” 

Department of Utilities  
Wastewater Treatment Plant 

2006 E Newberry Street 
Appleton, WI  54915 

920-832-5945 tel. 
920-832-5949 fax  

 

 

TO:  Chairperson Brad Firkus and Members of the Finance Committee 

 

FROM: Chris Shaw, Utilities Director 

 

DATE: November 30, 2022  

 

RE: Change Order #1 to Staab Construction Company in the amount of 

$11,064 for Pump Pipe and Rail Replacement resulting in the reduction 

of contingency from $11,850 to $786 

 

 
 

 

The #1 Aeration Tank is one-million-gallon concrete tank that was constructed in 1964. 

The tank represents 20% of the wastewater treatment capacity. Structurally, the tank is in 

sound condition. However, the two tank drainage pumps have deteriorated discharge 

piping. Furthermore, the rails that guide the tank drainage pumps in and out of the tanks 

have also deteriorated. This change order replaces the six inch discharge piping for both 

pumps and replaces the pump rails on one pump. The new rails will be constructed of 

stainless steel which will enhance the life of the rails.  

 

If you have any questions or require additional information regarding this project, please 

contact Chris Shaw at 920-832-5945. 


